LOOD & THUNDER

Letters to the Editor reflect the views of our readers and not necessarily those of the Brunswickan. Letters may by sczt to Rm. 35,
Student Union Building. Deadline: S5 p.m. Tuesdays. Maximum length: 300 words.

Sexist Professors

An article that appeared in the Sep-
tember 20 edition of The Brunswickan
needs to be responded to. Iam refer-
ring to the article by Jeffery Czopor
entitled “Sexist Professors?” It seems
there is a possibility that a list may be
published of all sexist professors on
campus. The first concem that comes
tomind is just what constitutes the title
of sexist and a second is just who the
arbiter is of who is a sexist. A third
concern is over the true intention of
making public suchalist. Perhaps any
people wko do not advoc:e feminism
may autometically be su:spect and li-
able 1o be blacklisted. This would be
ercion.

Another related issue coencemns a
memorandum that was distributed to
all the professors on campus instruct-
ing them to use gender-neutral lan-
guage. Would not complying quaiify
aperson for the title of sexist? I would
like to know what the penalties are for
professors or students who are unwill-
ing to abide by such guidelines. Will
professors lose their jobs as was the
case with school teacher Malcolm

- Ross? Will students lose marks or be

subjecttosome sortof penalty? Please
do not misunderstand me. I have not
read any book by Malcolm Ross, butif
I can believe what the press says is the
content of his book, then I personally
abhor his point of view. However, I
believe a dangerous precedenthas been
set by having him fired from his job if

it cannot be proven he taught such
views in the classroom. In the mane of
tolerance, the New Brunswick Human
Rights Commission practices intoler-
ance, with Frank Mcfenna’s hearty
approval. What is to become of aca-
demic freedom?

Extremistradicals among those who
call themselves feminists and those
who adhere io the “politically correct”
ways of thinking a~e attempting to turn
our country into a totalitarian state,
with themselves at the helm. Ameri-
can women's rights activist Andrea
Dworkin stated at a conference in
Banff, Alberta this year that if the law
cannot jail wife-beaters, then women
should kill them. I am not suggesting
that we have reached such an extreme
condition here on this campus at the
pi=sentmoment, but there is a growing
tendency in this direction all across
C:aada and the US.

some of the most prestigious mi-
versities in the US have been thor-
oughly intimidated by the politically
correctmovement, abolishing some of
the greatbooks of Western civilization
and replacing them with books where
consideration of race and gender af-
fects the choice of books to be read.
Plato, Shakespeare, and Kant, among
others are being viewed as racist, sex-
ist, and elitist. The more radical of the

politically correct either wantthe study -

of such people’s works abolished or
used solely as examples of how a white
male bias has been used to suppress
women andminorities. Thisisaligned
with the dcconstruction movement.
Hcre in New Brunswick, the school

board of district 20 has recently re-
moved Huckleberry Finnand ToKilla
Mockingbird from its curriculum be-
cause they are considered to be racist.
In rezard to ethnic minority groups,
son:c radicals of the politically correct
persuasion are trying to rewrite history
because they feel that certain events in
kistory would show some ethnic groups
in a bad light, so they should not be
taught.
some professors on other campuses
have been verbally and even physi-
cally harassed. If people do not speak
out against these new thought police
with their Hitler youth tactics they will
be encouraged towards greater bold-
ness. We do notneed another Spanish
Inquisition or Mao's reeducation
camps. This movement already bears
too much similarity to McCarthyism.
George Orwell’s Newspeak is another

danger. A suggestion board st the -

Harriet Irving Library has a complaint
from a student thet nothing could be
found under the heading of “gay Stud-
ies” or“Gay Litercture” and stated that
the term “homosexual” is a medical
term and encouruges “the bigoted view
that Gay people, their works, and their
lives, should be viewed as *“pathol-
ogy.” My dictionary defines homo-
sexual as “of , having to do with, or
showing sexual desire for one of the
same sex.” Is this not an accurate
definition? I see nothing is this defini-
tion that suggests pathology.
There is a growing threat to democ-
racy and freedom of speech. There is
enough concern building over this is-
sue that a group called the National

Association of Scholars was formed in
Princeton, NJ to combat this move-
ment. The association now has 2100
members. In Canada, Judy Wubnig, a
philosophy professor atOntario’s Uni-
versity of Waterloo is involved in a
campaign to stop the spread of the
politically correct movement in
Canada.

Canada’s Constitution Act, 1982,
Schedule B, PartI, section 2.(b) states
that everyone has the fundamental
freedom of thought, belief, opinion
and expression, including freedom of
the press and other media of communi-
cation. In his book, On Liberty, John
Stuart Mill says “We can never be sure
that the opinion we are endeavoring to
stifle is a false opinion; and if we were
sure stifling it would be an evil still.”
Mill also says “But it is not on the
impassioned partisan, itis on the calmer
and more disinterested bystander, that
this collision of opinions works its
salutary effect. Not the violent con-
flict between parts of the truth, but the
quiet suppression of half of it, is the
formidable evil; there is always hope
when people are forced to listen to
both sides; it is when they attend only
to one that errors harden into preju-
dices, and truth itself ceases to have
the effect of truth by being exugger-
ated into falsehood.”

Dr. Wendy Robbins states that she
believesstudents have the right toknow
if they are walking into the classroom
of ahypocrite or potentially dangerous
individual. I believe what is poten-
tially dangerous is that what used tobe
called a liberal education is fast be-

ing an illiberal educstion, where

nobody can say anything the polit
cally correct people disagree with. Thi
is indoctrination, not education.

Gary Craigs

Third World Studies Student
Association.

1 am writing this letter on behalf ¢
the newly formed Third World Studie
Student Association. This Associ
tion is open to any student with s
interest in developmental issue
whether they are taking Third Wor
Studies courses, are from a developin
country or not.

The Association intends to organi
public lectures and movies concernin
Third World issues as well as pri
articles in the Bruns.

For those interested in joining
TWSSA there willbe ameeting at4:0
pm, Tuesday Octrber 1,inthe Anthro
pology lour; ¢ in «nnex C. Newmem
bers are des), .. .cly needed in ord
for theassociation to successfully es
tablishitself. Fcrthisreason themem
bership fée is only $3.00.

-If youcannotmake it to the meeting
you can still become & member ¢
contribute articles by contacting us
one of the following numbers: Ne
455-0846, Bart 450-3254 or Shawn ¢
472-8268.

I!.27:2 to see you at the next meet
ing.

Bart Alexander

¢




